


lhe Honorable John J. M&all, Chairman 
Subcommrttee on Transportation 
CommIttee on Approprlatlons 
House of Representatives 

Dear Mr. Chairman 

Your letter of March 14, 1973, requested that we furnish your 
Subcommittee wrth lnformatlon concerning the use made of funds 4 
appropriated for fiscal year 1973 to the Federal Rallroad 

i 

tratron for 43 additional posltlons In the Bureau of Rallroad 
Safety On March 27, 1973, we provided your office with lnforma- 

/ tlon as summarized below. 

How many of the 43 addrtlonal posltlons funded by the Congress have 
been fIlled? 

Information obtalned from the Federal Rallroad Admlnlstratlon 
lndlcated that none of the 43 a&ktlonal Inspector posltlons f-or 
whrch funds were appropriated for fiscal year 1973 had been oz 
would be filled In fiscal year 1973 Although the fiscal year 1973 
approprlatlon would support a level of 336 authorized posltlons for 
the Bureau, Lhe level was admlnlstratlvely held at the 272 posntlons 
authorized for fiscal year 1972. This action, In effect, prevented 
expansion of the inspector force by the addrtxonal 43 posltlons 
authorized by the Congress, 

The Bureau drd hire eight field inspectors and engineers during 
the first 9 months of fiscal year i973, however, the new employees 
filled posltlons which were authorized, but unfilled, prior to fiscal 
year 1973 

/ 

If these Dosltlons have not been Illled, what use was made of the 
funds which were appropriated for these posstlons? Were funds obll= 
gated for any proprams or actlvltles of the Bureau for which no f.unds 
were requested by the Federal Rc,llroad Admrnlstratlon or appropriated 
by t.he Congress? 

As of March 31, 1973, the funds authorized for the 43 addltlonal 
inspector posltlons had not been spent or obligated, but $547,000 
orlgrnally budgeted for personnel compensation and benefits was repro- 
gramed., The budget for other services was Increased by $538,000, and 
the budget for printing and reproduct] on was Increased by $9,000 
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A Federal Rallroad Admlnlstratlon offlclal told us that the increase 
In the amount budgeted for other services would be used to cover part of 
Cl) the Ikpartment of Transportatlonls estimated assessment of. $145,000 
to cover the cost of moving the Bureau to a new office bulldlng at Buzzard 
Point, D.C., and (2) an estimated $400,000 for expandsng tralnlng actl- 
vltzes for Federal Inspectors. At the end of March 1973, funds had not 
been spent or obligated for these purposes Our review of the Federal 
Rarlroad Admlnlstratlon's budget Justlflcatzons and related approprlatlon 
hearings for fiscal year 1973 drsclosed no evidence that funds for these 
purposes had been speclfLcally requested or appropriated. As agreed with 
your offAce, we did not research the Federal Railroad Admlnlstratlon's 
leglslatlve authorrty for reprogramlng the funds. 

We do not plan to dzstrlbute this report further unless you agree 
or publicly announce Its contents. 

Sincerely yours, 

Comptroller General 
of the Unlted States 
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